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May 24, 2018

TO: The City Council
RE: EOPSS Child Passenger Safety (CPS) Equipment Grant — Police Dept.

Dear Councillors:

| respectfully request the acceptance of the FFY 2018 EOPSS Child Passenger Safety
(CPS) Equipment Grant in the amount of $2,625.00. This grant will be used to
purchase car seats and to assist with the car seat installation and education.

The grant does not require matching funds.

Attached is a copy of a letter dated May 17, 2018 that was received from the Police
Chief. Chief MacPherson will be available to answer questions concerning this request.

Sincerely,

b (0 T

annette A. McCarthy
JAM/ccbh
Enclosures
cc: Keith MacPherson

610 Main Street ® Waltham, Massachusetts 02452 e (781) 314-3100 ¢ Fax (781) 894-9581



Waltham Police Department

“Protecting and Serving with Pride”

Keith D. MacPherson
Chief of Police

May 17, 2018

Honorable Jeannette A. McCarthy
Mayor

Waltham City Hall

610 Main Street

Waltham, MA 02452

RE: FFY 2018 Child Passenger Saiety Equipment Grant Program

Dear Mayor McCarthy:

Please be advised that the Waltham Police Department has been approved for the following grant
award from the Executive Office of Public Safety and Security based on the federal funding to support
this award from the National Highway Safety Administration:

» The FFY 2018 Child Passenger Safety (CPS) Equipment Grant Program has been awarded
and requires no matching funds. This is for Two Thousand Six Hundred Twenty-five dollars

($2,625.00).

The purpose of the Child Passenger Safety Equipment Grant is to purchase car seats and to assist
those from our, and other communities, with car seat installation and education.

The Waltham Police Department has been committed to the child safety seat program for over 20
years. Through the years, even with budget constraints, we have never suspended this program.
Our certified CPS Technicians are committed to the program and have worked diligently to reach out
to Waltham residents who are in need of this service. Our fitting stations currently consist of 2
certified CPS Techs for 4 hours at least every 3 weeks.

| respectfully request your approval and that of the City Council to accept this grant.

| will be available to answer any questions you or the council may have. Your assistance is greatly
appreciated.

Sincerely, My%m

Keith D. MacPherson

Chief of Police RECEIVED
a MAY 2 1 2018
c: Paul Centofanti, Auditor

'[:)'tlat. Linda Moschner, Grant Manager MAYOR’S OFF‘CE

155 Lexington Street ¢ Waltham, Massachusetts 02452-4685 e« Tel: (781) 314-3500 ¢ Fax: (781) 314-3506
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Commonwealth of Massachusetts
State House
Boston, Massachusetts 02133
Tel: (617) 725-4000

CHARLES D. BAKER KARYN E. POLITO
Governor Lieutenant Governor

May 11,2018

Chief Keith MacPherson
Waltham Police Department
155 Lexington Street
Waltham, MA 02452

Dear Chief MacPherson:

The Executive Office of Public Safety and Security, Office of Grants and Research-Highway
Safety Division (EOPSS/OGR/HSD) is pleased to support the traffic safety efforts of your
department with a FFY 2018 Child Passenger Safety (CPS) Equipment Grant award. Based on
the federal funding to support this award from the National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration, your award amount is $2,625.00.

Your contact for this grant is John Fabiano, Highway Safety Division Program Coordinator.
Enclosed is a copy of the car seat order form and product price list. Please submit your order via
email to john.fabiano@state.ma.us by Friday, May 25™.

We thank you for the work you do to keep children safe on our roads.

Sincerely,

Clanks 0. ) ¢ Ot

Governor Charles D. Baker Lt. Governor Karyn E. Polito



